RICHMOND AREA DAYLILY SOCIETY
MINUTES OF JULY 23, 2017

Richmond Area Daylily Society Picnic and Meeting was on Saturday, July 23, 2017 at the home of Lee Payne at 11:00 AM.  Leo Rutledge gave the prayer of thanks for our food and gathering of our members to share our time together.

President, Paulette Miller, called our meeting to order at 12 Noon and asked our Treasurer to give a report.  We have an approximate balance of $4,600.  We have a CD that will be rolled over in the amount of $6,400 plus interest.  A Motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report, and it was carried.
Paulette stated that RADS has accepted the 2020 Regional.  We will do what was done this past year in Pennsylvania where we will have a huge tent at one of the tour gardens.  We will provide hotel information, no dinners, no buses, and you tour on your own.  This way we hope not to lose any money by hosting a Regional.  Paulette asked that everyone be thinking about what you want to put into it.  We will need to provide Exhibition Judges Clinics and Garden Judges Clinics.  We will also need a place for a Seedling Bed.  The theme they have come up with is: “Daylily Jamboree Along The James”.  Pam George, Connie George and Paulette will be the Chairs for the Regional.  It would be nice if we could also include a Band.

Nicole Jordan’s son could help us out with renting a tent.  Nicole’s Van died (head gasket went out) ,so we no longer have a vehicle to transport things to flower shows/sales, or any mini tours like we have done in the past.  Paulette asked if we could all be on the lookout for an old Van since they are hard to come by.
We need to have a Nominating Committee for our new Slate of Officers for the coming year.  Pam, Kathy and Lee volunteered.  Motion was made and carried.  Pam will send out an e-mail notifying all members to let her know if they want to run for office.  Their report will be presented at our August Meeting with a Slate of Officers.  

Paulette asked if the members would like to donate $300 to St. Jude’s Hospital in honor of Pam Rutledge.  Motion was made and carried.

Other business we needed to address was obtaining “the Square” for credit card charges when we have our plant sales.  We have been losing money on our plant sales because people would buy more if they could charge.  Paulette went to Sun Trust to sign up for it.  We need to download the app. We will be paying more in the beginning to the Bank, but less when charges are made.  RADS realized this at the National in Norfolk in June.  Speaking of the National, RADS won the basket for having the most tickets for our Raffle at the National.  It was valued around $1500.  We won $300.
Upcoming Events:  August Meeting for our Slate of Officers

                                  September is our Plants for Members & Working on Fall Sale for Lewis Ginter

Remember:  National for 2018 will be in Myrtle Beach, SC on June 5th.

No further business, motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Respectfully Submitted, Julia Perkinson, Secretary of RADS

